TOWN OF MILLBURY
BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES

Millbury High School-Teacher’s Lounge

June 23, 2020 6:00 PM

Selectmen Present:  Chairman Jon Adams, Vice-Chairman Mary Krumsiek, Scott Despres,
Katie McKenna, Chris Naff, Town Counsel Brian Falk, and Acting Town Manager James Kelley

6 PM Regular Session
Pledge of Allegiance

Vote to Approve a Common Victualler license for Blackstone Valley Nutrition

Motion to approve the Common Victualler license for Blackstone Valley Nutrition, 26 A Main
St pending review of all required documentation by Selectman Despres, 2™ by Selectman
Krumsiek. Motion carried unanimously

Discussion & Vote to Support the PARC Grant

Connor McCormack introduced himself to the Board and spoke about the Woolie World
Improvement Project (Phase II). The Dept of Development and Planning is requesting a letter of
support from the Board on behalf of the Town’s application for the EEA’s Division of
Conservation Service FY 21 Parkland Acquisition and Renovation for Communities (PARC)
Grant Program. This grant would reimburse 64% of the project to the Town.

Motion to sign a letter of support for the PARC grant by Selectman Krumsiek, 2™ by Selectman
Naff . Motion carried unanimously

Discussion & Vote on Reduced Quorum Requirements for the Annual Town Meeting
Motion to have a reduced quorum of 50 for June 24, 2020 for the annual town meeting if a
quorum was not met on the original scheduled annual town meeting date of June 23, 2020 by
Selectman Krumsiek, 2™ by Selectman Naff. Motion carried unanimously

Old Business

Discussion & Vote on the donation letter from Sunrise Detox to the Millbury Police Dept
The Board asked for reports from the Police Dept, Bldg Insp and BOH.

Motion to Table the donation letter from Sunrise Detox by Selectman Naff, 2°¢ by
Selectman Despres Motion carried unanimously

Previous Minutes
Motion to approve the Minutes of May 12, 2020 by Selectman Despres, 2™ by Selectman
Krumsiek. Motion carried unanimously

Roundtable Discussion and Citizens Feedback

Selectman Despres asked if there are any ceremonies involving the new school/fields that the
entire Board be contacted. He also asked for a once a month update on issues that arise and
brought to the Board’s attention including the outcome.



Selectmen Meeting

Chairman Adams asked for an update on the TIP Project-McCracken Rd. Mr Kelley stated they
are meeting with the engineers next week. Selectman Naff stated we have only issued two Host
Agreements

Mail

Motion to accept the donation from Consolidated Firearms Services LLC to the Millbury Police
Department by Selectman Despres, 2™ by Selectman Naff Motion carried unanimously

6:35 PM Recess to the Annual Town Meeting

8:54 PM Adjourn

Motion to adjourn the meeting by Selectman Krumsiek seconded by Selectman Despres
Motion carried unanimously

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Fleming, Secretary

Jon Adams

Mary Krumsiek

Scott Despres

Katie McKenna

Chris Naff

These Minutes were approved at the July 28, 2020 Board of Selectmen Meeting. Signatures will
be affixed after the State of Emergency.



